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    Dan Fitzpatrick

Ahoy Fellow Boaters,

Well, we finally made it through our General Membership Meeting and Change of Watch on Jan 
29th. I would like to thank Joe Gatfield once again for moderating this meeting for us. I would also 
like to thank all of our Board Members for volunteering for this years board. We will be reaching 
out to the membership looking for event suggestions for our Club for 2021. Looking optimistically 
into the future I am hoping that we will be able to plan and execute a full calendar of activities. 
In the past we have opened the club for a planning meeting (virtual this year). The club is always 
looking for new ideas to share with our members. 2020 proved to be a challenging year, even so 
PC Bill Deans managed to execute several pre-covid events as well as two post-covid dingy pok-
er runs which were well attended and a lot of fun. Way to think outside the box! Sheila and I are 
looking forward to 2021 even with the challenges it brings, hopefully by launch we are well into 
the vaccine rollout and a return to our pre-covid lives. With times being as strained as they are it 
makes us appreciate the time we are able to spend with our boating friends even more. Cheers to 
2021. 
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ViceCommodore’s
ReportGerry Veerman

Normally a first report of the year would have been before now, but due to these challenging 
times, our lives and club events have been delayed, postponed, re-scheduled or cancelled. Sun 
Parlour Boat Club continued to operate behind the scenes with a 2020 board that had as you can 
imagine struggled to keep our club moving forward, many thanks to our newest PC Bill Deans.  
This year will be much the same, and more than ever, we will be counting on our membership 
for support to survive. I look forward to my role as Vice Commodore, continuing from where I 
left off 2 years ago. I feel better prepared to fully support our Commodore Dan Fitzpatrick and 
the rest of our 2021 Bridge and Directors.  We have enjoyed our time as members, making 
new friends with similar interests, and the vast knowledge available from our friends within the 
club as well as those we have met at other marinas we have travelled to over the past couple 
years. The days are now getting longer and before you know it, our boats will be hitting the 
water again. I am looking forward to a wonderful year and can’t wait to see everyone in person 
again when things return to normal. I encourage all of us to invite family and friends to upcom-
ing events coming in the future when it’s safe to do so again. We have so much to offer and so 
much opportunity for growth. For now I wish you all wonderful boat waxing dreams and let’s 
bring on 2021!

Three generations serving
Southwestern Ontario since 1947

519-969-2129
www.happydaysboatcentre.com

1475 Cabana Rd E, Windsor, ON N8W 5W8

Certified factory trained technicians • Friendly knowledgeable staff • Full parts & service department • Hauling up to 20,000 lbs.

Website Link

Facebook Link

http://www.happydaysboatcentre.com
http://www.facebook.com/happydaysboatcentre/


RearCommodore’s
ReportPat Brough

Since joining Sun Parlour Boat Club in 2015, I have met many new friends and shared some great ex-
periences while learning more about safe boating.  

About a year and a half ago I volunteered to be the Treasurer of the club and made a commitment to 
myself to do the job for five years.  As a recently retired Investment Advisor, I truly enjoyed the finan-
cial aspect of the Treasurer position and it was a difficult decision to give it up when I was asked to 
step into the Rear Commodore role.  I was also unsure if I wanted to commit the time to the role as I 
have a large, close knit family that gets together often.
However, I am very mindful of the history of this Club. Sun Parlour celebrated its 50th anniversary in 
2018 and this is the club my parents and other family members belonged to in the late 1970’s.  Ensur-
ing we have a strong club with a bright future is important to me. 
 
I have a lot to learn about my new position, but there are many experienced members whom, I’m sure, 
will provide the guidance I need.  It is my hope we will increase membership and participation and that 
we will attract younger people to the club, to carry it forward.  

I would like the congratulate the rest of the new Directors.  I am looking forward to working with you 
and look forward to meeting old and new members at Club events. 

mailto:mmarco%40mmarcoservices.com?subject=
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I would like to thank Commodore Dan, Lady Sheila and the Bridge for letting me have the position 
of Fleet Captain. For the members that may not know me, Lady Lorene and I represented the club 
20 years ago as Commodore. I was on the Bridge 7 years.  I hope all had joyfull and safe holidays. 
In addition to my duties as Fleet Captain, I plan to help out around the clubhouse, keep track of 
club supplies, and help other officers if they ask. I have a request for all members. Please make 
sure to rejoin! The club needs you now.  As soon as we are allowed, you will see events being 
planned. Your support is needed for our club to continue in the great way it always has. 

Here’s hoping to see you soon! Thanks FC, Jim Cyrowski

http://www.holidayharbourmarina.com
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This will be my last report as your Commodore. After tonight’s meeting I will become the immediate 
past Commodore and I am looking forward to working with the new board of directors. We have to 
say good bye to our Fleet Captain Greg Jolie and our secretary Mary Brannagan. I want to thank them 
both for their service and I am sorry to see them leave but I am sure that they will still be a major 
part of our club. Safe boating where ever you travel.

Last year was different to say the least. With the restriction for the virus we were delayed working 
on our boats to get them ready for launch. Then our events were cancelled one by one including the 
blessing of the fleet, shake down, the regatta, and the commodore’s ball. We still managed to have a 
couple of dinghy runs that everyone enjoyed.

This year we have to stay positive and plan our events as usual, if we have to cancel them because of 
the virus so be it. I am sure that we will be able to do some boating events.

Lady Linda and I would to say thank you, we were honoured to represent Sun Parlour Boat Club as 
your Commodore and Lady.

This is my first log report as your Past Commodore and I am looking forward to a better summer of 
boating than last year. As we navigate the restrictions for Covid I am staying positive and the club will 
plan events as usual. Hopefully we can have some of our normal events, after all it is only 99 days un-
til the boat goes back in the water. Remember:  This is your Club Get involved. This has been a very 
trying year for Sun Parlour Boat Club. Many tough and unusual decisions had to be made and dealt 
with, which I believe your Board has done an excellent job executing. So, I would like to take this 
opportunity to thank our Commodore, Bridge Officers, Executives and all the members who came out 
to support our very limited events for getting us through this year. THANK YOU

mailto:patricia.brough%40nbc.ca?subject=
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Membership Chair

Patricia Bastien
Report

pba

As everyone knows and has heard many many times now, 2020 was an unusual year!  The 
Change of Watch was very late and it was very odd to sit at home and stare at a screen, totally 
distanced from everyone involved. We are a social group that is used to being in a room all to-
gether, congratulating each other with fist bumps, high fives or slaps on the back! Not being able 
to do that was frustrating and disappointing but 2021 will be better!

My position has not changed, I will remain Membership Chairperson for another year. I want to 
congratulate, again, the new Bridge and Board and thank everyone for stepping into a position. 
After all the trials and tribulations of 2020, we have become stronger and more determined to 
bring Sun Parlour Boat Club back to its glory of years past!

http://www.islandviewmarina.com
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 Rick Ingalls

The most important aspect of this year is that we must remain positive.  I believe that, as bad as 
the Covid numbers are presently, we as a Country will soon be on the mend and bit by bit a re-
laxation of restrictions will come to pass.  This in mind, there will be an events planning meeting 
in February with a fully scheduled year projected.  Each event will be evaluated according to the 
restrictions imposed at that time and input from our members is always welcomed and encouraged. 
Please note that to contact me, my email has changed to spbccommunications@gmail.com.
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2020

Au Revoir 2020
Thanks to each and every one of you for your many years of service to this, your club.

HappyNew Year everyone! 

As lockdown and border closure continue due to corona virus, regular Club activities remain suspended… 
BUT...I was able to participate in an AYC Zoom Meeting November 30, 2020. It was reported that there 
is no update on the AYC Cruise at this time. The AYC Ball is tentatively scheduled for April 16 to 18, 2021 
at the Sheraton in Romulus Michigan. The AYC Change of Watch should take place sometime in February 
2021 at either Seaway BC or another location to be determined. Wyandotte Yacht Club which opened in 
1952 will unfortunately officially close December 31, 2020. 

Here’s hoping to successful vaccinations and the opening of our Club activities in2021.

This has been a very trying year for Sun Parlour Boat Club. Many tough and unusual decisions had to be 
made and dealt with, which I believe your Board has done an excellent job executing. So, I would like 
to take this opportunity to thank our Commodore, Bridge Officers, Executives and all the members who 
came out to support our very limited events for getting us through this year. THANK YOU

This year ends a 5 year commitment that I have made to Sun Parlour Boat Club to conduct the affairs 
and represent this club in all aspects deemed necessary. This has been a very rewarding, fun and de-
manding adventure that Lady Pat and I will not soon forget. We have made many friends and met many 
interesting people. Thank you for the opportunity and years of support . If you ever get the chance to 
hold a position in this club I would strongly advise you to do so, as the rewards are many. Yes it takes 
commitment and hard work at times, but there is also a lot of fun to be had.

Lady Pat and I wish you all a Healthy and Happy Year in 2021

Your 2019 P/C, Neil J. Bastien

Coronavirus restrictions continue to put a damper on our activities but the end is near with the announce-
ment of the vaccinations! I hope you will look ahead to the spring and summer and consider what you 
could do to become involved in your Club to support your Board in a time that the Club really needs your 
help!  The Club’s future depends on it!  Wishing you and your families a happy, healthy and safe New 
Year! 

Greg Jolie

Mary Brannagan

Immediate Past Commodore’

Fleet Captain’

Recording Secretary
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Regalia Page
On the Regalia front the account with Vista Print is ready to utilize.

Open your browser and search Vista Print, open the Main VistaPrint site
Go to the top right corner and click on Sign In
The email address is: spbcregalia2019@gmail.com
The password is: SPBC2019
Our account number is:  9476-0126-8230

We have 2 different designs we can utilize that are on this webpage. Both can either be iron 
on or embroidered depending on the size and application.  It is a little tricky to navigate 
the design process the 1st time. I used the call in phone number for assistance. I ordered 
2 sweatshirts, 1 ladies and 1 mans. I also utilized the Promotique site for the womens shirt. 
You can navigate there using the tabs on the top left side of the website.  There are 3 tabs 
VistaPrint, Promotique, & Digital Design.

The prices were reasonable, obviously the more that is ordered at the same time the better 
the price is.  Both sweatshirts were about $55.00 out the door with taxes and shipping. They 
will be shipped to our address and are prepaid at check out with your personal credit card. 
Approx 3 weeks for delivery. I have attached pictures below of what I ordered .

Reg
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This vendor is authorized to work at Holiday Harbour

http://spbc.cloud.s3.amazonaws.com/ads/sunset/merge.pdf


                         Past Commodores               * Denotes Deceased

1968/69    Jerry Rice		  1998	 Sue Laporte
1970/71    Lyle Blonde*		  1999	 John Taylor*
1972/73    Shad Richard*	 2000	 Don Gulick
1974/75    Ted Bulmer*		  2001	 Jim Cyrowski
1976           Orv Mackey*		  2002	 Dave Wright
1977           Bob Morley		  2003	 Gary Frowley
1978           George McKee*	 2004	 Gary Coles
1979           Stan Beneteau*	 2005	 Chris Amlin
1980           Jack Northwood*	 2006	 Bill Woods
1981/82   Mike Martin*		  2007	 John Bowers*
1983/84   Ken Thoms		  2008	 Marty Zamparo*
1985/86   Bob Walker		  2009	 Shawn O’Neil
1987          Murray Byers*	 2010	 Reg Major
1988          Al Kersey*		  2011	 Sharon Amlin
1989          Gerry Murphy		 2012	 Jerry Taylor
1990          Vera Haller		  2013	 Matt Morrison
1991          Jack Robertson*	 2014	 Reg Major
1992          John Glover*		  2015      Doug Potier
1993          Brian Hale 		  2016      Keith Postma
1994          Drew Paupst                   2017      Izzie Dulmage
1995          Steve Willing		  2018	 Rick Ingalls
1996          Bill Fairlie                        2019      Neil Bastien
1997          Bob Coulter		  2020	 Bill Deans

Directors
Communications	 Rick Ingalls            519-735-7345
Recording Secretary  Margaret Zonjic
Treasurer		  Izzie Dulmage        519-996-2794
Membership	 	 Pat Bastien	               
Fleet Chaplain		 Fr. Stan Fraser       519-734-1744

Directory

January Birthdays

	 Pat Brough			   Jan. 05
	 Brenda Owen			  Jan. 06
	 Celeste Traubert		  Jan. 07
	 Pedro Depeiza		  Jan. 15
	 Dave Hines			   Jan. 19
	 Janet Coulter			  Jan. 22
	 Michele Arquette		  Jan. 23
	 Joe Zaccagnini		  Jan. 27
	 Bill Fairlie			   Jan. 28
	 Wayne Bastien		  Jan. 30
	 Jeff Gilmore			   Jan. 30

February Birthdays

	 Nancy Radovic		  Feb. 01
	 Judy Thoms			   Feb. 06
	 Mike Meloche			  Feb. 07
	 Lynwood Martin		  Feb. 08
	 Rose Mary Prato		  Feb. 09
	 Amy Coulter			   Feb. 16
	 Bill Scott			   Feb. 16
	 Jim Cyrowski			  Feb. 16
	 Scott Pearce			   Feb. 20
	 Nick Radovic			   Feb. 23
	 Fr. Stan Fraser		  Feb. 24
	 Bill Hinton			   Feb. 25
	 Gerry Ediger			   Feb. 26
	 Connie Woods		  Feb. 26
	 Joe Gatfield			   Feb, 28

January Anniversaries

Pedro Depeiza & Stacey Greenwood	 Jan.19
Jim & Lorene Cyrowski			   Jan. 23
Zoran & Margaretha Zonjic			  Jan. 30

February Anniversaries

	 Vera & Dick Haller			   Feb. 12
	 Dan & Sheila Fitzpatrick		  Feb. 16
	 Gary & Cathy Frowley		  Feb. 24
	 Marshall & Susie White		  Feb. 25
	 Gene & Debbie Easter		  Feb. 27

Flag Officers
Commodore		  Dan Fitzpatrick     519-817-0747
Vice Commodore        Gerry Veerman     519-819-8890
Rear Commodore       Pat Brough
Fleet Captain              Jim Cyrowski         519-865-6272
Immediate P/C           Bill Deans              519-978-9183

226-345-0101
519-972-1341

226-757-1747



events

 When                  Event                               Where

Events for this coming year will be listed following this month’s Events Planning Meeting.  
Due to the restrictions applied at this time, it will likely be a Zoom meeting, however, any 
members wishing to attend and add to our Events list is welcomed and encouraged to par-
ticipate.  Please contact me   spbccommunications@gmail.com  for a link to the meeting.
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